President's Commission on Law Enforcement and the Administration of Justice

December 17, 2020

Dear Commissioner Bowdich:

On October 28, 2019, President Donald J. Trump signed Executive Order 13896 creating this commission to study, review, and recommend improvements to the law enforcement profession and the criminal justice system. As one of the 17 commissioners appointed by Attorney General William P. Barr to serve on this commission, you were entrusted with the significant responsibility to carry out the executive order and to submit a report to the attorney general.

In the face of adversity of the COVID-19 epidemic, you demonstrated an unparalleled level of dedication, commitment, and sacrifice. You remained steadfast throughout your work in meeting the obligation and duty to serve our great nation. You provided extraordinary leadership to the working group members who contributed to our work, and identified and met with hundreds of subject matter experts as you examined the most critical issues facing our criminal justice system. Your tireless and unprecedented efforts in participating in and hearing testimony during more than 50 hearing panels resulted in a set of practical recommendations for federal, state, local, tribal, and territorial governments to improve the law enforcement profession and related criminal justice system components.

I was humbled and honored to have served as the chair of this commission, and remain proud to have served alongside you. As spoken to us on our first day of business by Attorney General Barr, "serving on this commission is a privilege, [an] honor, and carries tremendous responsibility" for the welfare of our United States of America. You have fulfilled those responsibilities to the fullest extent, and for that you will forever have my gratitude and respect.

Sincerely,

Phil Keith



President's Commission on Law Enforcement and the Administration of Justice

December 17, 2020

Dear Commissioner Clemmons:

On October 28, 2019, President Donald J. Trump signed Executive Order 13896 creating this commission to study, review, and recommend improvements to the law enforcement profession and the criminal justice system. As one of the 17 commissioners appointed by Attorney General William P. Barr to serve on this commission, you were entrusted with the significant responsibility to carry out the executive order and to submit a report to the attorney general.

In the face of adversity of the COVID-19 epidemic, you demonstrated an unparalleled level of dedication, commitment, and sacrifice. You remained steadfast throughout your work in meeting the obligation and duty to serve our great nation. You provided extraordinary leadership to the working group members who contributed to our work, and identified and met with hundreds of subject matter experts as you examined the most critical issues facing our criminal justice system. Your tireless and unprecedented efforts in participating in and hearing testimony during more than 50 hearing panels resulted in a set of practical recommendations for federal, state, local, tribal, and territorial governments to improve the law enforcement profession and related criminal justice system components.

I was humbled and honored to have served as the chair of this commission, and remain proud to have served alongside you. As spoken to us on our first day of business by Attorney General Barr, "serving on this commission is a privilege, [an] honor, and carries tremendous responsibility" for the welfare of our United States of America. You have fulfilled those responsibilities to the fullest extent, and for that you will forever have my gratitude and respect.

Sincerely,

Phil Keith



President's Commission on Law Enforcement and the Administration of Justice

December 17, 2020

Dear Commissioner Evans:

On October 28, 2019, President Donald J. Trump signed Executive Order 13896 creating this commission to study, review, and recommend improvements to the law enforcement profession and the criminal justice system. As one of the 17 commissioners appointed by Attorney General William P. Barr to serve on this commission, you were entrusted with the significant responsibility to carry out the executive order and to submit a report to the attorney general.

In the face of adversity of the COVID-19 epidemic, you demonstrated an unparalleled level of dedication, commitment, and sacrifice. You remained steadfast throughout your work in meeting the obligation and duty to serve our great nation. You provided extraordinary leadership to the working group members who contributed to our work, and identified and met with hundreds of subject matter experts as you examined the most critical issues facing our criminal justice system. Your tireless and unprecedented efforts in participating in and hearing testimony during more than 50 hearing panels resulted in a set of practical recommendations for federal, state, local, tribal, and territorial governments to improve the law enforcement profession and related criminal justice system components.

I was humbled and honored to have served as the chair of this commission, and remain proud to have served alongside you. As spoken to us on our first day of business by Attorney General Barr, "serving on this commission is a privilege, [an] honor, and carries tremendous responsibility" for the welfare of our United States of America. You have fulfilled those responsibilities to the fullest extent, and for that you will forever have my gratitude and respect.

Sincerely,

Phil Keith



President's Commission on Law Enforcement and the Administration of Justice

December 17, 2020

Dear Commissioner Frazier:

On October 28, 2019, President Donald J. Trump signed Executive Order 13896 creating this commission to study, review, and recommend improvements to the law enforcement profession and the criminal justice system. As one of the 17 commissioners appointed by Attorney General William P. Barr to serve on this commission, you were entrusted with the significant responsibility to carry out the executive order and to submit a report to the attorney general.

In the face of adversity of the COVID-19 epidemic, you demonstrated an unparalleled level of dedication, commitment, and sacrifice. You remained steadfast throughout your work in meeting the obligation and duty to serve our great nation. You provided extraordinary leadership to the working group members who contributed to our work, and identified and met with hundreds of subject matter experts as you examined the most critical issues facing our criminal justice system. Your tireless and unprecedented efforts in participating in and hearing testimony during more than 50 hearing panels resulted in a set of practical recommendations for federal, state, local, tribal, and territorial governments to improve the law enforcement profession and related criminal justice system components.

I was humbled and honored to have served as the chair of this commission, and remain proud to have served alongside you. As spoken to us on our first day of business by Attorney General Barr, "serving on this commission is a privilege, [an] honor, and carries tremendous responsibility" for the welfare of our United States of America. You have fulfilled those responsibilities to the fullest extent, and for that you will forever have my gratitude and respect.

Sincerely,

Phil Keith



President's Commission on Law Enforcement and the Administration of Justice

December 17, 2020

Dear Commissioner Gualtieri:

On October 28, 2019, President Donald J. Trump signed Executive Order 13896 creating this commission to study, review, and recommend improvements to the law enforcement profession and the criminal justice system. As one of the 17 commissioners appointed by Attorney General William P. Barr to serve on this commission, you were entrusted with the significant responsibility to carry out the executive order and to submit a report to the attorney general.

In the face of adversity of the COVID-19 epidemic, you demonstrated an unparalleled level of dedication, commitment, and sacrifice. You remained steadfast throughout your work in meeting the obligation and duty to serve our great nation. You provided extraordinary leadership to the working group members who contributed to our work, and identified and met with hundreds of subject matter experts as you examined the most critical issues facing our criminal justice system. Your tireless and unprecedented efforts in participating in and hearing testimony during more than 50 hearing panels resulted in a set of practical recommendations for federal, state, local, tribal, and territorial governments to improve the law enforcement profession and related criminal justice system components.

I was humbled and honored to have served as the chair of this commission, and remain proud to have served alongside you. As spoken to us on our first day of business by Attorney General Barr, "serving on this commission is a privilege, [an] honor, and carries tremendous responsibility" for the welfare of our United States of America. You have fulfilled those responsibilities to the fullest extent, and for that you will forever have my gratitude and respect.

Sincerely,

Phil Keith



President's Commission on Law Enforcement and the Administration of Justice

December 17, 2020

Dear Commissioner Hawkins:

On October 28, 2019, President Donald J. Trump signed Executive Order 13896 creating this commission to study, review, and recommend improvements to the law enforcement profession and the criminal justice system. As one of the 17 commissioners appointed by Attorney General William P. Barr to serve on this commission, you were entrusted with the significant responsibility to carry out the executive order and to submit a report to the attorney general.

In the face of adversity of the COVID-19 epidemic, you demonstrated an unparalleled level of dedication, commitment, and sacrifice. You remained steadfast throughout your work in meeting the obligation and duty to serve our great nation. You provided extraordinary leadership to the working group members who contributed to our work, and identified and met with hundreds of subject matter experts as you examined the most critical issues facing our criminal justice system. Your tireless and unprecedented efforts in participating in and hearing testimony during more than 50 hearing panels resulted in a set of practical recommendations for federal, state, local, tribal, and territorial governments to improve the law enforcement profession and related criminal justice system components.

I was humbled and honored to have served as the chair of this commission, and remain proud to have served alongside you. As spoken to us on our first day of business by Attorney General Barr, "serving on this commission is a privilege, [an] honor, and carries tremendous responsibility" for the welfare of our United States of America. You have fulfilled those responsibilities to the fullest extent, and for that you will forever have my gratitude and respect.

Sincerely,

Phil Keith



President's Commission on Law Enforcement and the Administration of Justice

December 17, 2020

Dear Commissioner Lombardo:

On October 28, 2019, President Donald J. Trump signed Executive Order 13896 creating this commission to study, review, and recommend improvements to the law enforcement profession and the criminal justice system. As one of the 17 commissioners appointed by Attorney General William P. Barr to serve on this commission, you were entrusted with the significant responsibility to carry out the executive order and to submit a report to the attorney general.

In the face of adversity of the COVID-19 epidemic, you demonstrated an unparalleled level of dedication, commitment, and sacrifice. You remained steadfast throughout your work in meeting the obligation and duty to serve our great nation. You provided extraordinary leadership to the working group members who contributed to our work, and identified and met with hundreds of subject matter experts as you examined the most critical issues facing our criminal justice system. Your tireless and unprecedented efforts in participating in and hearing testimony during more than 50 hearing panels resulted in a set of practical recommendations for federal, state, local, tribal, and territorial governments to improve the law enforcement profession and related criminal justice system components.

I was humbled and honored to have served as the chair of this commission, and remain proud to have served alongside you. As spoken to us on our first day of business by Attorney General Barr, "serving on this commission is a privilege, [an] honor, and carries tremendous responsibility" for the welfare of our United States of America. You have fulfilled those responsibilities to the fullest extent, and for that you will forever have my gratitude and respect.

Sincerely,

Phil Keith



President's Commission on Law Enforcement and the Administration of Justice

December 17, 2020

Dear Commissioner MacDonald:

On October 28, 2019, President Donald J. Trump signed Executive Order 13896 creating this commission to study, review, and recommend improvements to the law enforcement profession and the criminal justice system. As one of the 17 commissioners appointed by Attorney General William P. Barr to serve on this commission, you were entrusted with the significant responsibility to carry out the executive order and to submit a report to the attorney general.

In the face of adversity of the COVID-19 epidemic, you demonstrated an unparalleled level of dedication, commitment, and sacrifice. You remained steadfast throughout your work in meeting the obligation and duty to serve our great nation. You provided extraordinary leadership to the working group members who contributed to our work, and identified and met with hundreds of subject matter experts as you examined the most critical issues facing our criminal justice system. Your tireless and unprecedented efforts in participating in and hearing testimony during more than 50 hearing panels resulted in a set of practical recommendations for federal, state, local, tribal, and territorial governments to improve the law enforcement profession and related criminal justice system components.

I was humbled and honored to have served as the chair of this commission, and remain proud to have served alongside you. As spoken to us on our first day of business by Attorney General Barr, "serving on this commission is a privilege, [an] honor, and carries tremendous responsibility" for the welfare of our United States of America. You have fulfilled those responsibilities to the fullest extent, and for that you will forever have my gratitude and respect.

Sincerely,

Phil Keith



President's Commission on Law Enforcement and the Administration of Justice

December 17, 2020

Dear Commissioner Moody:

On October 28, 2019, President Donald J. Trump signed Executive Order 13896 creating this commission to study, review, and recommend improvements to the law enforcement profession and the criminal justice system. As one of the 17 commissioners appointed by Attorney General William P. Barr to serve on this commission, you were entrusted with the significant responsibility to carry out the executive order and to submit a report to the attorney general.

In the face of adversity of the COVID-19 epidemic, you demonstrated an unparalleled level of dedication, commitment, and sacrifice. You remained steadfast throughout your work in meeting the obligation and duty to serve our great nation. You provided extraordinary leadership to the working group members who contributed to our work, and identified and met with hundreds of subject matter experts as you examined the most critical issues facing our criminal justice system. Your tireless and unprecedented efforts in participating in and hearing testimony during more than 50 hearing panels resulted in a set of practical recommendations for federal, state, local, tribal, and territorial governments to improve the law enforcement profession and related criminal justice system components.

I was humbled and honored to have served as the chair of this commission, and remain proud to have served alongside you. As spoken to us on our first day of business by Attorney General Barr, "serving on this commission is a privilege, [an] honor, and carries tremendous responsibility" for the welfare of our United States of America. You have fulfilled those responsibilities to the fullest extent, and for that you will forever have my gratitude and respect.

Sincerely,

Phil Keith



President's Commission on Law Enforcement and the Administration of Justice

December 17, 2020

Dear Commissioner Parr:

On October 28, 2019, President Donald J. Trump signed Executive Order 13896 creating this commission to study, review, and recommend improvements to the law enforcement profession and the criminal justice system. As one of the 17 commissioners appointed by Attorney General William P. Barr to serve on this commission, you were entrusted with the significant responsibility to carry out the executive order and to submit a report to the attorney general.

In the face of adversity of the COVID-19 epidemic, you demonstrated an unparalleled level of dedication, commitment, and sacrifice. You remained steadfast throughout your work in meeting the obligation and duty to serve our great nation. You provided extraordinary leadership to the working group members who contributed to our work, and identified and met with hundreds of subject matter experts as you examined the most critical issues facing our criminal justice system. Your tireless and unprecedented efforts in participating in and hearing testimony during more than 50 hearing panels resulted in a set of practical recommendations for federal, state, local, tribal, and territorial governments to improve the law enforcement profession and related criminal justice system components.

I was humbled and honored to have served as the chair of this commission, and remain proud to have served alongside you. As spoken to us on our first day of business by Attorney General Barr, "serving on this commission is a privilege, [an] honor, and carries tremendous responsibility" for the welfare of our United States of America. You have fulfilled those responsibilities to the fullest extent, and for that you will forever have my gratitude and respect.

Sincerely,

Phil Keith



President's Commission on Law Enforcement and the Administration of Justice

December 17, 2020

Dear Commissioner Price:

On October 28, 2019, President Donald J. Trump signed Executive Order 13896 creating this commission to study, review, and recommend improvements to the law enforcement profession and the criminal justice system. As one of the 17 commissioners appointed by Attorney General William P. Barr to serve on this commission, you were entrusted with the significant responsibility to carry out the executive order and to submit a report to the attorney general.

In the face of adversity of the COVID-19 epidemic, you demonstrated an unparalleled level of dedication, commitment, and sacrifice. You remained steadfast throughout your work in meeting the obligation and duty to serve our great nation. You provided extraordinary leadership to the working group members who contributed to our work, and identified and met with hundreds of subject matter experts as you examined the most critical issues facing our criminal justice system. Your tireless and unprecedented efforts in participating in and hearing testimony during more than 50 hearing panels resulted in a set of practical recommendations for federal, state, local, tribal, and territorial governments to improve the law enforcement profession and related criminal justice system components.

I was humbled and honored to have served as the chair of this commission, and remain proud to have served alongside you. As spoken to us on our first day of business by Attorney General Barr, "serving on this commission is a privilege, [an] honor, and carries tremendous responsibility" for the welfare of our United States of America. You have fulfilled those responsibilities to the fullest extent, and for that you will forever have my gratitude and respect.

Sincerely,

Phil Keith



President's Commission on Law Enforcement and the Administration of Justice

December 17, 2020

Dear Commissioner Ramsay:

On October 28, 2019, President Donald J. Trump signed Executive Order 13896 creating this commission to study, review, and recommend improvements to the law enforcement profession and the criminal justice system. As one of the 17 commissioners appointed by Attorney General William P. Barr to serve on this commission, you were entrusted with the significant responsibility to carry out the executive order and to submit a report to the attorney general.

In the face of adversity of the COVID-19 epidemic, you demonstrated an unparalleled level of dedication, commitment, and sacrifice. You remained steadfast throughout your work in meeting the obligation and duty to serve our great nation. You provided extraordinary leadership to the working group members who contributed to our work, and identified and met with hundreds of subject matter experts as you examined the most critical issues facing our criminal justice system. Your tireless and unprecedented efforts in participating in and hearing testimony during more than 50 hearing panels resulted in a set of practical recommendations for federal, state, local, tribal, and territorial governments to improve the law enforcement profession and related criminal justice system components.

I was humbled and honored to have served as the chair of this commission, and remain proud to have served alongside you. As spoken to us on our first day of business by Attorney General Barr, "serving on this commission is a privilege, [an] honor, and carries tremendous responsibility" for the welfare of our United States of America. You have fulfilled those responsibilities to the fullest extent, and for that you will forever have my gratitude and respect.

Sincerely,

Phil Keith



President's Commission on Law Enforcement and the Administration of Justice

December 17, 2020

Dear Commissioner Rausch:

On October 28, 2019, President Donald J. Trump signed Executive Order 13896 creating this commission to study, review, and recommend improvements to the law enforcement profession and the criminal justice system. As one of the 17 commissioners appointed by Attorney General William P. Barr to serve on this commission, you were entrusted with the significant responsibility to carry out the executive order and to submit a report to the attorney general.

In the face of adversity of the COVID-19 epidemic, you demonstrated an unparalleled level of dedication, commitment, and sacrifice. You remained steadfast throughout your work in meeting the obligation and duty to serve our great nation. You provided extraordinary leadership to the working group members who contributed to our work, and identified and met with hundreds of subject matter experts as you examined the most critical issues facing our criminal justice system. Your tireless and unprecedented efforts in participating in and hearing testimony during more than 50 hearing panels resulted in a set of practical recommendations for federal, state, local, tribal, and territorial governments to improve the law enforcement profession and related criminal justice system components.

I was humbled and honored to have served as the chair of this commission, and remain proud to have served alongside you. As spoken to us on our first day of business by Attorney General Barr, "serving on this commission is a privilege, [an] honor, and carries tremendous responsibility" for the welfare of our United States of America. You have fulfilled those responsibilities to the fullest extent, and for that you will forever have my gratitude and respect.

Sincerely,

Phil Keith



President's Commission on Law Enforcement and the Administration of Justice

December 17, 2020

Dear Commissioner Samaniego:

On October 28, 2019, President Donald J. Trump signed Executive Order 13896 creating this commission to study, review, and recommend improvements to the law enforcement profession and the criminal justice system. As one of the 17 commissioners appointed by Attorney General William P. Barr to serve on this commission, you were entrusted with the significant responsibility to carry out the executive order and to submit a report to the attorney general.

In the face of adversity of the COVID-19 epidemic, you demonstrated an unparalleled level of dedication, commitment, and sacrifice. You remained steadfast throughout your work in meeting the obligation and duty to serve our great nation. You provided extraordinary leadership to the working group members who contributed to our work, and identified and met with hundreds of subject matter experts as you examined the most critical issues facing our criminal justice system. Your tireless and unprecedented efforts in participating in and hearing testimony during more than 50 hearing panels resulted in a set of practical recommendations for federal, state, local, tribal, and territorial governments to improve the law enforcement profession and related criminal justice system components.

I was humbled and honored to have served as the chair of this commission, and remain proud to have served alongside you. As spoken to us on our first day of business by Attorney General Barr, "serving on this commission is a privilege, [an] honor, and carries tremendous responsibility" for the welfare of our United States of America. You have fulfilled those responsibilities to the fullest extent, and for that you will forever have my gratitude and respect.

Sincerely,

Phil Keith



President's Commission on Law Enforcement and the Administration of Justice

December 17, 2020

Dear Commissioner Smallwood:

On October 28, 2019, President Donald J. Trump signed Executive Order 13896 creating this commission to study, review, and recommend improvements to the law enforcement profession and the criminal justice system. As one of the 17 commissioners appointed by Attorney General William P. Barr to serve on this commission, you were entrusted with the significant responsibility to carry out the executive order and to submit a report to the attorney general.

In the face of adversity of the COVID-19 epidemic, you demonstrated an unparalleled level of dedication, commitment, and sacrifice. You remained steadfast throughout your work in meeting the obligation and duty to serve our great nation. You provided extraordinary leadership to the working group members who contributed to our work, and identified and met with hundreds of subject matter experts as you examined the most critical issues facing our criminal justice system. Your tireless and unprecedented efforts in participating in and hearing testimony during more than 50 hearing panels resulted in a set of practical recommendations for federal, state, local, tribal, and territorial governments to improve the law enforcement profession and related criminal justice system components.

I was humbled and honored to have served as the chair of this commission, and remain proud to have served alongside you. As spoken to us on our first day of business by Attorney General Barr, "serving on this commission is a privilege, [an] honor, and carries tremendous responsibility" for the welfare of our United States of America. You have fulfilled those responsibilities to the fullest extent, and for that you will forever have my gratitude and respect.

Sincerely,

Phil Keith



President's Commission on Law Enforcement and the Administration of Justice

December 17, 2020

Dear Commissioner Washington:

On October 28, 2019, President Donald J. Trump signed Executive Order 13896 creating this commission to study, review, and recommend improvements to the law enforcement profession and the criminal justice system. As one of the 17 commissioners appointed by Attorney General William P. Barr to serve on this commission, you were entrusted with the significant responsibility to carry out the executive order and to submit a report to the attorney general.

In the face of adversity of the COVID-19 epidemic, you demonstrated an unparalleled level of dedication, commitment, and sacrifice. You remained steadfast throughout your work in meeting the obligation and duty to serve our great nation. You provided extraordinary leadership to the working group members who contributed to our work, and identified and met with hundreds of subject matter experts as you examined the most critical issues facing our criminal justice system. Your tireless and unprecedented efforts in participating in and hearing testimony during more than 50 hearing panels resulted in a set of practical recommendations for federal, state, local, tribal, and territorial governments to improve the law enforcement profession and related criminal justice system components.

I was humbled and honored to have served as the chair of this commission, and remain proud to have served alongside you. As spoken to us on our first day of business by Attorney General Barr, "serving on this commission is a privilege, [an] honor, and carries tremendous responsibility" for the welfare of our United States of America. You have fulfilled those responsibilities to the fullest extent, and for that you will forever have my gratitude and respect.

Sincerely,

Phil Keith



President's Commission on Law Enforcement and the Administration of Justice

December 17, 2020

Dear Commissioner Keith:

On October 28, 2019, President Donald J. Trump signed Executive Order 13896 creating this commission to study, review, and recommend improvements to the law enforcement profession and the criminal justice system. As one of the 17 commissioners appointed by Attorney General William P. Barr to serve on this commission, you were entrusted with the significant responsibility to carry out the executive order and to submit a report to the attorney general.

In the face of adversity of the COVID-19 epidemic, you demonstrated an unparalleled level of dedication, commitment, and sacrifice. You remained steadfast throughout your work in meeting the obligation and duty to serve our great nation. You provided extraordinary leadership to the working group members who contributed to our work, and identified and met with hundreds of subject matter experts as you examined the most critical issues facing our criminal justice system. Your tireless and unprecedented efforts in participating in and hearing testimony during more than 50 hearing panels resulted in a set of practical recommendations for federal, state, local, tribal, and territorial governments to improve the law enforcement profession and related criminal justice system components.

I was humbled and honored to have served as the chair of this commission, and remain proud to have served alongside you. As spoken to us on our first day of business by Attorney General Barr, "serving on this commission is a privilege, [an] honor, and carries tremendous responsibility" for the welfare of our United States of America. You have fulfilled those responsibilities to the fullest extent, and for that you will forever have my gratitude and respect.

Sincerely,

Phil Keith

